## Town of Bakersfield

## Select Board Meeting

### August 14, 2017

# Present

**David Ovitt** 

Brian Wescom

Lance Lawyer

William Newett

#### Warrants

Town	10&11-2017	\$411548.15
Town	2-2017	\$3127.21
Select Board Bcc	02-2017	\$95.00
Select Board	02-2017	\$30,000
Select Board	19-2017	\$14,437.32

David accepted minutes from meetings on July 24 and August 3.

Warrants were reviewed and signed. Amended warrant 12-2017 was reviewed and accepted.

Lance brought to attention he had received calls regarding the motor cross track on Mike and Vicki Pelchack's property. Stating excessive noise all hours and excessive amount of dust.

David mentioned he had also received calls and issues were being addressed by the Zoning Board Administrator Darlene Merrimen.

Darlene has sent a letter warning them to stop and notifying them they were in violation of town ordinances and that a fine will be imposed per day if it does not stop.

They have had prior warnings on this issue dating back to 2005.

Rene Reiner requested a decision to her request to purchase property adjoining her land owned by the Town. At this point the Select Board is not interested in selling the property. David will send her a letter

David has received names for the Honor Roll and hopes to have it updated by Veterans Day.

Lance suggested putting lights on Monument, this was agreed to. Brian will check into hiring someone to dig the area to put in underground wiring.

David motioned to adjourn the meeting and Lance seconded it